Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 

Minutes of November 7, 2016 (7:00pm)
* ADDENDUM added – January 11, 2017
Present: Avonlea Armstrong, Pat Haldane-Wilsone, Jeff Johnson, Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner, Sandi Nichol, Kathy Byrne, Barb Engel, Heather Howie, Greg Cooper, Denise Reles
Regrets: Kim Carter

Chair person: Barb Engel

Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.  Barb welcomed everyone and introductions were made.
Adoption of Minutes: The minutes of May and June 2016 meetings were deferred until the next executive meeting to adopt.

Treasurer’s Report:  

Past Treasurer (Rita Barker) will be meeting with new treasurers (Jas Warner and Cheryl Hacault) tomorrow to pass on financial information and provide training as needed.  
Action: Jas/Cheryl to email the financial report to attach to these minutes.  

Currently, Barb, Pat and Denise have signing authority.  Rita will pass on paperwork for new treasurers to complete to obtain authority as well.  

Action:  Jas and Cheryl to obtain signing authority.

Currently, electronic statements are being investigated so when treasurers switch over, there is fluent roll-over of bank information.

Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):

a) Show & Save Fundraiser has closed – Thank you to Kathy for collecting orders and money from the students.  The numbers of students participating, number of books sold and profit made will be shared in the financial report to be attached to these minutes via email once received from the new treasurers.  

Action:  Jas/Cheryl to forward results via email from treasurer’s report to attach to these minutes.

b) Bothwell Cheese Fundraiser – Ongoing now until November 14.  This fundraiser will be for the student’s individual accounts and will be completed so that monies raised could be put towards the final Cuba payment due Dec 1st.  

Action: Denise to forward students who participated and monies raised info to Jas/Cheryl ASAP after Nov 14 deadline.  Jas/Cheryl to update spreadsheets for individual accounts and send these ASAP thereafter to Kathy to notify parents/kids of the amounts available to them in individual accounts that can be used towards the Dec 1 deadline.  Also, Kathy will forward these updates to the school secretary to post on the CSHC on line payment system in advance of the Dec 1 deadline.

c)  Peak of the Market fundraiser - ? December  

Action: Denise is verifying if there is a date available in December to run this fundraiser before Christmas.

d) Future Fundraisers – to be decided/announced in the New Year.

Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne, Jeff Johnson, Avonlea Armstrong):

Kathy reported: 

a) 2 Concerts in November – November 16, 2016 (features Jazz Bands and Vocal Jazz; CSHC Theatre) and November 24 (features Concert Bands, Wind Ensemble and Concert choir; CSHC Gym).  Kathy noted that we usually highlight a charity at the Jazz Concert. She proposed that the silver collection proceeds from the November 16 Concert go to Sam’s Christmas.  For the Concert Band/Choir performance, she requested that the silver collection proceeds donated go towards the Cuba Legacy Fund (to purchase musical supplies/instruments for Cuban children).  All agreed and were in favor.  
Action: Jazz Concert silver collection will be at the door in a tuba case; Concert Band/Choir Concert silver collection will be via Holiday Bags (Pat to bring bags; Jas/Cheryl to check with Rita for past years if more monies were received via collection at the door versus passing the bags throughout the audience at a point during the concert – whichever method yields the most money is what will be done).  Barb, Pat and Denise will work at the door at these 2 concerts greeting attendees and handing out programs.  Kathy is arranging with a couple of teachers/EA’s to coordinate performers getting to and from warm up rooms to stage and supervise kids outside of performance time.
*ADDENDUM – The silver collection proceeds from the November 16 Jazz Concert went to Cuba Legacy Fund.  For the Concert Band/Wind Ensemble/Choir Performance on November 24, the silver collection proceeds were donated to Sam’s Christmas.
b) Final Cuba Payment – due Dec. 1, 2016.  Parents/students make payments on line through the school.  
Action:  Once payments received, Jas/Cheryl will write a cheque to the school from the Music Parents Association and the funds will be deducted in each students account.

c) Thomas McKie – a grad from last year visited in September, 2016 and brought a card (as circulated for all to read) along with a donation to SHMPA that he and his parents had made in the amount of $500.00.  Discussion ensued with the family as to how this donation could be used.  
Action:  Kathy will email the McKie Family to advise them that their donation will be applied to offset costs of the 2017 Cuba trip (the family is in agreement with this).

d) Repair Kit - The least expensive kit to purchase would be ~$700.00.  Therefore the directors decided to purchase some select items that amounted to $333.35 instead.
e) Dry cleaning – Kathy arranged and paid for dry cleaning of tuxedos over the summer.  
Barb Engel moved that Kathy Byrne be reimbursed for dry cleaning costs in the amount of $293.12.  Seconded by Denise Reles.  CARRIED.

f) Tuxedo Fittings – Dave Hennigar will be fitting males who are new to the program with tuxedos on Tuesday, Nov 8, 2016 along with current males whose tuxes no longer fit properly.  There is some concern that our stock is low on small sizes of jackets, as well as the white shirts are ‘well worn’ in appearance. Discussion ensued around replacing stock and possibly allocating some monies to do so.  In the past, Malabars has provided a reduced rate on jackets and pants from their prior tux rental stock that they then sell off.  

Action:  Once Dave completes the fittings tomorrow and reports to Kathy and Jeff if there are any shortages of tuxes fitting students, the directors will forward any concerns to the executive to deal with prior to the November 24 concert.  Kathy will email Kirsten Switzer to investigate costs further.
g) Congratulations to Erin Roulston and Brad Cairns-Digel (2 students currently in the band programs) on being selected as members of this years Provincial Honour Band.
h) Erin Roulston received the Marlene Steven Memorial Leadership Award from the Manitoba Band Association and was presented at SAGE Conference in October, 2016.

Jeff reported:

i) Winnipeg Jazz Orchestra - As done in the past, SHMPA has purchased 8 student season tickets for students to attend WJO concerts.  Again for this year, there is the offer to purchase 8 tickets for the price of 4. Jeff has received an invoice to renew the subscription. 
Denise Reles moved that SHMPA renew 8 student tickets for the price of 4 student tickets (per the WJO promotion) for the 2016-17 WJO Season at a net cost of $361.90.  Seconded by Greg Cooper.  CARRIED. 

Action:  Jas/Cheryl to pay invoice.

j) Welcome to all new and returning members of SHMPA Executive.
Avonlea reported:

k) Vocal Jazz performed on October 20, 2016 at the Music Leadership Conference.

l) On Nov 6, 2016, 19 choir members performed as part of a Mass Choir at the 40th Anniversary Concert of the Manitoba Choral Association.

m) Vocal Jazz and Concert Choirs will be performing at the upcoming concerts on November 16 and 24th.

n) Choral Fest performances – Concert choir: November 18 

· Vocal Jazz:  November 22

0) Remembrance Day Services on Nov 9, 2016 at CSHC – Vocal Jazz, Concert Choir and Wind Ensemble will be performing

o) Tickets are now on sale for Les Mis – show runs Nov 30, 2016- Dec 3, 2016 (CSHC Theatre)

President’s Report (Barb Engel):
Barb welcomed and thanked all new and returning members to SHMPA Executive.  She also extended sincere thanks to the music directors for sharing their zest for music and the strong foundation they give the students in the music program.

Big Band Dance (Pat Haldane-Wilsone & Sandi Nichol):
Pat reported that she and Sandi Nichol are co-chairing this event for Friday, April 21, 2017.   Caboto Centre is booked. Save the date.  There is no school that day, so students will help in setting up the venue during the day. They are following the ‘how to’ binder and all arrangements are on track to date.  There may be slight changes around auction prizes this year; they may do 3-5 mega prizes instead of 30 smaller rainbow auction prizes as done in the past.  Jason Bilous will be printing the tickets in the New Year.  Grade 9 parent volunteers have been added to the previous volunteer list.  In the past, we have sold > 300 tickets at $20.00 each (performing students are free; other students attending pay).  It was suggested that if we were to increase ticket prices to $25.00 each, which would increase revenue by $1500.00. Years ago our target was to make $5000.00; now with increased cost of expenses we aim for $4000.00.  So now may be the time to increase ticket costs to in turn increase the amount raised by this event. Discussion ensued as to whether or not a price increase would deter families with higher numbers from attending. Another option could be split pricing ($20.00 for student/senior and $25.00 for adults) however, this would be logistically harder for the office staff and volunteers working at the door.

Action:  All to speak with friends and family informally to do a ‘soft poll’ to see if people would be in favor of price increase and attend or if that would cause some to change their minds in attending.  All to email Pat with findings prior to her getting the tickets printed the first week of January.

Future date of Saturday, April 28, 2018 is already booked at Caboto.  New Chair/Co-Chairs are being sought to shadow this years co-chairs through the process.
Upcoming Event:

a) An Evening in Cuba …

Pat Haldane-Wilsone contacted Folklorama Agency Productions to discuss the possibility of SHMPA hosting an evening of Cuban entertainment; contact person is Crystal Semen.

She was advised that if we advertise this as a fun interactive workshop with guest clinicians, we would qualify for a significant corporate grant to host a cultural school event.

The coordinators at Folklorama were given a budget of $500 and a 2 hour time slot on a weekday evening. It was agreed by all that they have outdone themselves with their proposal! It was noted that the $500 is our NET cost after the grant money is applied (the amount that SHMPA would make the cheque out for). Folklorama staff looks after applying for and securing the grant money on our behalf.
The clinicians that will come to the school have an extensive list of awards and accolades. 
The musicians would be Rodrigo “Papa Mambo” Munoz and Victor Lopez from the group Trio Bembe.

The Dance Instructors would be from the dance group Cubanisimo, likely Harold Rancho and Regan Hirose who just won Gold last December in World Competitions in Florida for their performance.
The date that works for our Music Directors after January exams is Monday Feb 6th from 7-9pm.  This event would be open to all choir and band students; depending on numbers able to attend it may be able to be opened up to parents as well. The event would be free for this inaugural year; however attendees would require a printed free pass to attend.  The number of free passes would be based on number of students in the music program and numbers comfortable in the space to be able to interact and participate.  There will be announcements that state ‘passes are limited’ along with a deadline stated so as to obtain a ‘head count’ ahead of the event.  Refreshments were discussed; ideas included a pop bar and cookies.  Further discussion will continue at our next meeting.
Pat Haldane-Wilsone moved for SHMPA to spend $500 for the clinic/workshop to celebrate ‘An Evening in Cuba’ Event.  Seconded by Barb Engel.  CARRIED
Action:  Pat to contact Jason Bilous to print posters to advertise the event and to print the admission passes. Pat(in discussion with the clinicians) and Music Directors will decide on maximum numbers that can attend.
Next Meeting Dates:

No December, 2016 meeting

Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. in the CSHC Staff Room

